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Be Safe 

Be Engaged 

Be Respectful 

Be Ready 

 

Dear families, 

 

Another fortnight has passed, filled with more fun learning opportunities. Last week 

a dragon visited the school and created a huge mess in the hall! Just ask Bolt and 

Rashford classes about it! 

 

We were so proud of our rugby teams and y3/4 football teams who represented 

the school excellently at tournaments. Thank you to the parents that helped. 

 

I was also thrilled to be told that our Year 6’s were excellent ambassadors for the 

school on their trip this week. They were praised for their excellent behaviour and 

interest in the topic. Well done year 6. 

 

We are rapidly approaching the winter festivities. Please see all details on PSA 

events further down. We are really keen for a large number of entrants for our bake 

off. For those of you not familiar, this is an opportunity to show of your baking skills 

whilst raising money for the school! The judging panel are very particular and prizes 

are fab! Cakes need to be in school on the morning of Friday 8th December. 

 

I look forward to seeing lots of you at the PSA quiz next Friday. I know the staff team 

are ready! 

 

Have a lovely weekend ! 

 

Mrs Horwood  



Dates for your Diary 

 

Nursery 

Tuesday 21st November 3.30pm - 4.30pm - 

Children's Yoga Workshop  

Thursday 23rd November 12.30pm -4.00pm -

Table Tennis Competition  

Friday 24th November—Reception Cultural 

Day  

Wednesday 29th November - Reception Trip 

to Little Angels Theatre  

Thursday 30th November -Whole school flu 

vaccination  

Monday 4th December -  Y1 trip to Chicken 

shed Theatre 

Tuesday 5th December 3.30pm -4.30pm -

Festive Cartoon Illustration (Y4 –6)  

Tuesday 5th December—9.30am - 11.30am-  

Rock steady Concert  

Thursday 7th December 3.30pm—4.30pm—

Festive Children's Yoga (Y1—6) 

 

 

Thursday 7th December 7– 8.30pm—

Festive wreath making (ADULTS ONLY) 

Winter Show Dates : 

EYFS Christmas show: 

 12.12.23— 9:30am 

 13.12.23—1:30pm 

KS1 Christmas show: 

 14.12.23 - 2pm  

 15.12.23 -9.30am  

Tuesday 19th December- Christmas 

parties in school  

Wednesday 20th December -School 

finishes at 1:30pm 

Monday 8th January — Back to 

school  

Tuesday 9th January - Back to Nursery  

The children made carrot juice 

this week.  
 

We cut our own carrots using a 

knife and then we put our 

chopped carrots in the blender.  
 
 
 



What we have done this week 

Mozart 
Hadid 

Ahlberg 
Donaldson 

Reception celebrated their first RE 

Day, Diwali! We learnt that Diwali is the 

festival of light. We heard how Hindus 

and Sikhs celebrate. We made diya 

candles using clay then painted them 

bright colours. We also made Diwali 

treats, learnt a dance and a song.  

Reception have been practising using 

woodwork tools.  So far we have used a 

bradawl and a screw-

driver.  Harvey the 

Carpenter (A wood-

working beaver) has 

been sending us tools 

and wood.  When we 

could demonstrate using the bradawl 

competently and safely, he sent us the 

screwdriver.  We are looking forward to 

being sent more tools to learn how to use.  

Mozart class has had a creative 

week making non-fiction books 

about our ears. We first learnt key 

facts about our ears and gradually 

added information to our books.  

Hadid Class have been learning about 

World War II and  made pictures of the 

‘Blitz’. They used crayons and silhouettes 

to  show the London skyline.  



Seacole 

 

Benjamin 

 

Attenborough 

Here are pictures of Benjamin class perform-

ing sections of the Epic of Gilgamesh. We 

learnt about it in history as part of our study 

on the cradles of civilisations. The children 

loved the drama, adventures and lessons 

within it. Here you can see Jake hiding in 

fear and Naomi and Atlas begging the 

gods and goddesses for help.  

Attenborough class investigated 

different ways of solving word 

problems using cuisenaire rods, bar 

models and abstract methods on 

our Maths enrichment day that is 

very popular amongst children.  

The children said it was challeng-

ing but fun and some of them 

learnt new strategies they will use 

in the future. 

On the 6th of November, Year 2 

walked into a dangerous police investi-

gation. They saw footprints leading to a 

nest with strange looking eggs in it. The 

classrooms were out of use as they had 

been destroyed by a creature. The chil-

dren looked for clues in the classroom to 

see what creature it could have been. 

The children came to the conclusion that 

it must have been the dragon from ‘The 

Dragon Sitter’. 

Rashford 

This week Seacole Class enjoyed using 

the cuisenaire rods to investigate num-

ber bonds on Maths Enrichment day. 

They used the practical resources to 

create number bonds and drew bar 

models to show what they had found 

out. They also used the cuisenaire rods 

and drew bar models to solve addition 

and subtraction word problems.  



Fibonacci 

Pankhurst Thompson 

Gandhi 

Last week, year 4 went on a trip to Benjamin Franklin's house, which was near 

Trafalgar Square. Dr Benjamin Franklin was a scientist, diplomat, philosopher, 

inventor, Founding Father of the United States and more. We learnt about his 

history and about his interest in sound. We even got to play the glass armonica.  

We have started a new book this term called Floodland by Marcus Sedgwick. It is 

set in a futuristic England where the sea levels have risen and claimed a lot of the 

land. A young girl is separated from her parents and must travel across the sea visit-

ing islands in search of them. To engage and excite the children about this book, 

we set up a game in the hall using various pieces of equipment to represent 

‘islands’ and played a modified version of ‘the floor is lava’ where the hall floor was 

the rising sea levels. The last children each round to get onto a piece of equipment 

were ‘claimed by the sea’ and were out. Year 5 had a lot of fun playing this and 

we ended up with 4 skillful winners!  



Mandela Malala 

To start our History unit on the Anglo-Saxons, Year 6 visited Bury St. Edmunds, 

where we explored one of England's great archaeological sites. West Stow is 

the site of an early Anglo-Saxon village, occupied from 420-650CE, over 400 

years before the Norman Conquest. In 1976, the West Stow Anglo-Saxon Village 

Trust was formally established to manage the site, at that stage there were only 

three reconstructed houses within the village. The first built replica house is now 

being used as an experiment - at over 50 years old - historians are watching 

how this building degrades over time  

 Chestnuts Tag Rugby Tournament and Festival   

On Thursday 7th and Friday 8th, some Chestnuts Y5 and Y6 pupils took part in a Tag 

Rugby Tournament and Festival at New River Sport and Fitness. Tag Rugby is a great 

game based on the main principles of Rugby League football: passing and evasion. 

Our teams quickly picked up the rules and gameplay, had a lot of fun and made some 

new friends too!  



We have a new committee in place!  The new committee has many new 

ideas.  The children want to plant wildflowers, make bird feeders, fundraise 

for endangered animals and do litter picks in school, to list just a few ideas. It 

was wonderful to see so much enthusiasm.  Our first job as a committee is to 

conduct an environmental review of the school and then we will highlight an 

area to focus on.  

Eco Schools 

Please bring us your bulbs! 

We would like to plant bulbs all around the school’s outside areas for 

some beautiful Spring colour.  If you have any spare, or would like to 

donate some, then we would happily receive them and plant them 

with the children.  Bring any bulbs to the office and mark for the at-

tention of Ms Mower.  Thank you! 
 

Gardening Volunteer Sessions 

These are every Tuesday after drop 

off.  Everyone welcome! 

Chestnuts School Garden  

Social Skills Trip  

This term Miss Ashleigh’s social skills group have 

had fun learning about the emergency services. 

They had a trip to the Tottenham fire station and 

Tottenham police station. 

 

The children along with Miss Ashleigh and Ms 

Roberts have thoroughly enjoyed learning about 

the emergency services! 

 

We had a surprise visit from the Dog Unit whilst 

visiting the Police Station! 
 
























